April 2012 Board of Aldermen Meeting

April 30, 2012


Minutes of April Meeting

Flint Hill Board of Alderman

Held on April  30, 2012 @ 6:00 p.m.

Knight’s of Columbus Upper Level
Members present and absent:


Mayor Doug Wynn – present


Alderman Alan Carter – present


Alderwoman Jackie Jackson - present

Alderman David Schmidt – present 


Alderman Chris Jacobsen – present 

City Attorney John Young, Hazelwood & Weber

City Clerk Becky McCollum

City Engineer Tom Rothermich

The April 30, 2012 Board of Aldermen meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
April 3, 2012 - Election results were certified.

Newly elected Mayor Doug Wynn, 
Alderman Ward#1 Chris Jacobsen and 
Alderwoman Ward#2 Jackie Jackson were sworn in by the City Clerk. 

1st Item: Meeting called to order, roll call, approval of minutes
         Alderman Jacobsen made a motion to approve the agenda. Alderman Schmidt            seconded the motion. The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried.
A copy of the written April 11, 2012 regular minutes were emailed (as requested) to the Board of Aldermen in advance of the meeting.  The city clerk asked if everyone had received copies of the minutes.  All had.  

Alderman Schmidt made a motion to approve the regular Board meeting minutes, from April 11. The motion was seconded by Alderman Carter. The city clerk reports 4 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain votes. The minutes for the regular Board meeting stand approved on this day, April 30, 2012.

2nd Item: 
Ordinance 2012-03 Hach Flow Meter Lease-Purchase

                        Wentzville/Flint Hill/Hach Meeting


A motion was made to remove this Bill 2012-03 from the table, by Alderman Jacobsen and seconded by Alderman Jackson for discussion. The vote is reported as 4 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.

City Attorney Matt Fairless had suggested that City Engineer Tom Rothermich continue meeting with the Public Works head, Scott Smith, for further information and 

discussion. At the original meeting in March, Public Works Supervisor Gary Miller had suggested that we eliminate the flow meters and that the actual water volumetric usage be the basis for charges of sewer per household. Scott Smith recommended that further meetings would progress after the elections and new Mayor and Aldermen are in place.
City Attorney Matt Fairless had also informed the Board in an email dated April 30, that a letter of notice to withdraw from the renewal contract with Hach Co. would be sent by the deadline of  45 days in advance of the anniversary date of installation. Though no actual notice was received by the City, of the initial Hach Co. flow meters start-up date; initial data suggests approximately August 3, 2011. 
An update was provided by City Engineer Tom Rothermich. He is scheduled to meet with Gary Miller, Public Works Supervisor and Scott Smith, Public Works Department Operations Manager this week. He remains optimistic that the proposition of eliminating the flow meters would be approved by the City of Wentzville, when the cost-savings benefits are considered. Simplifying the Flint Hill wastewater treatment charges paid to Wentzville, to be based on the actual water-meter readings of Flint Hill residents would be the most sensible terms for this new agreement. Scott Smith of Wentzville, had previously stated that all well-users in Wentzville currently pay a flat rate based on 5000 gallons per month. This may be a possible basis for our current 27 well users in Flint Hill.

A motion was made to table this Bill 2012-03, by Alderman Jacobsen and seconded by Alderman Jackson until the May 16 Board Meeting. The vote is reported as 4 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried. 
3rd Item:  
Engineering Report - Tom Rothermich, City Engineer


City Engineer Tom Rothermich presented some of his information during the previous topic discussion for the Hach Flow Meter Lease-Purchase. After meeting with Wentzville, Tom Rothermich will present updated information to the Board, at the May 16 Board Meeting.

If the City joins the Missouri Rural Water Association, for an annual fee of $111.00, a smoke test thru Mo Rural Water would be available. The low cost of smoke bombs, would be the only charge for the service. The City Clerk and City Engineer met 

with the representative from MO Rural Water on April 26th, and bring more information to the Board on April 30th. The City Clerk will work to coordinate the distribution of  a smoke-test doorknob card to all residents, regarding the time frame of this smoke test. Also, the Wentzville Fire Protection District will be contacted for the proposed dates of testing. Alderman Carter and Schmidt suggested that local teens needing service hours could assist in the testing and the distribution of the door-to-door notices prior to the testing. The Board agreed with that suggestion, for cost-savings measures versus hiring additional temporary staff to complete the testing.

Alderman Schmidt made a motion to have the City of Flint Hill join the Missouri Rural Water Association at the cost of $111.00 annually, beginning immediately for 2012. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion. The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.


The City Engineer will order the smoke bombs and the City Clerk will order the smoke test notices for the smoke test and the actual test will be scheduled/coordinated with the representative from the MRWA.


The City Engineer met with an individual interested in developing/purchasing a parcel in the existing Crossroads Business Park area. The proposed parcel would need to be potentially re-platted, and rezoned, and/or a conditional use permit utilized for 

the proposed usages of a welding shop or a construction company office/equipment storage. Crossroads Business Park is currently a C-2 zoning district. The future usages are only allowed in an Industrial District or thru a conditional use permit. No applications have been received at this time. Separately Darrel Mueller, of Cissell-Mueller Group, had contacted the City Clerk concerning the possible sale and usage of the parcels in that business park. Per the City Engineer, a logical rezone for that area would be Industrial, as it is adjacent to other existing Industrial along Hwy 40-61.
4th Item:
Sewer/Waste Water Updates
 
The City has 160 users currently with outstanding accounts, totalling $4090.49.         Monthly payment arrangements are being kept, two well customers have now installed a meter. 25 well-users remain on an estimated usage.


As of March, 2012, the City of Wentzville now charges Flint Hill a rate of $29.00 per user, an increase from the previous $25.00 rate. Our monthly payment is now $4669. instead of $4025.

Ofallon Sewer has completed their quarterly inspection. The few problems with wiring, burnt capacitors, etc. have been repaired. The regular cost of the quarterly maintenance was $175.00 and the repairs performed were for the amount of $560.00. The lift station generators are in the process of being serviced by the diesel mechanic.
5th Item:
Communications from the Mayor - none
6th Item:
Communications from the Board of Aldermen 

Alderman Jacobsen voiced concern that the gravel driveway on Grothe Rd. to the Peanick soccer park had remained unpaved. Time allowance was given to Mr. Peanick for the completion of all movement of heavy equipment, before the driveway section adjoining Grothe Rd. would be paved. The City Clerk was asked to contact Mr. Peanick on the situation, and inquire of the proposed completion date for the paved portion of the drieway.
7th Item:
Communication from the City Attorney - none
8th Item:         Clerk’s report

· The next scheduled Board meeting would be on May 16, 2012.
· The next 3 months Board Meetings for the summer will be held once monthly due to vacation schedules, etc. unless an urgent matter or agenda item needs immediate action/discussion. The meetings will be held on June 20, July 17 and August 15.

· Planning and Zoning Commission will be meeting for a second review of the

conditional use permit application from Hwy P Properties. That permit was for the proposed usage of soccer/athletic fields at 5071 Hwy P/235 N. Broadhead Ln. After recommendation, this agenda item will be on the May 16 Board Meeting agenda.

· May 5th is the date scheduled with Waste Management for the City-wide large item trash pick-up. Signs have been posted as in previous years, and the 
approximate cost of $950.  is the same cost for tonnage as last year.
· Annexation letter was sent to Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Galbierz in Tulsa, OK concerning their property at Mette Rd. and Hwy P and voluntary annexation. Mr. Galbierz called the City office, and discussed this issue further. His questions 

were answered by the City Clerk, and he stated he would think about the offer and possibly contact one of his ‘potential’ new aldermen from Ward#1. Aldermen Schmidt or Jacobsen have not been contacted.
       *    The City has received the $4000 fireworks temporary use permit fee, from 

             Compton Fireworks and that will be an agenda item for temporary use permit 

             renewal at the May 16th Board Meeting.
9th Item:
Approval of the Monthly Bills


Alderman Schmidt made a motion to approve payment of the General Fund bills in the amount of $-14,636.08, also including April payroll in the amount of $2077.80  and the Waste Water Fund bills in the amount of $-7995.59.  Alderman Jacobsen                 seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 4 “yes”, 0 “no”, and 0 “abstain.”  Motion carried.
10th Item:        Open Forum – none 

11th Item:
Closed Session – none
              . 




12th Item:
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, Alderman Schmidt made a motion to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. Alderman Schmidt seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca McCollum

City Clerk

